## **EXHIBIT 23**



## CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE AGENCY Washington, D.C. 20505

General Counsel

28 February 2003

The Honorable Jane Harman
Ranking Democratic Member
Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ms. Barnen:

Thank you for your letter of 10 February following up on the briefing we gave you and Congressman Goss on 5 February concerning the Central Intelligence Agency's limited use of the handful of specially approved interrogation techniques we described. As we informed both you and the leadership of the Intelligence Committees last September, a number of Executive Intelligence Committees last September, a number of Justice Branch lawyers including lawyers from the Department of Justice participated in the determination that, in the appropriate participated in the determination that, in the appropriate circumstances, use of these techniques is fully consistent with circumstances, use of these techniques is fully consistent on US law. While I do not think it appropriate for me to comment on issues that are a matter of policy, much less the nature and extent of Executive Branch policy deliberations, I think it would be fair to assume that policy as well as legal matters have been addressed within the Executive Branch.

(U) I enjoyed meeting you, albeit briefly, and I look forward to seeing you again.

sincerely,

Scott W. Muller